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With several Ro-

tarians a group 

of young busi-

nessmen met on 

Friday 3rd No-

vember to have 

a light breakfast 

and a chat about the formation of a  SATELLITE CLUB in association with Wolverhampton RC. Introductions were 

made in a convivial atmosphere  and it was decided to hold a follow-up meeting again at the MS Centre on 

Wednesday 13th December 7.30 for 8am. 

Remembrance Sunday 

The Rotary Clubs of Wolverhampton, Tettenhall and 

Wolverhampton St Georges and the Inner Wheels of 

Wollverhampton and Tettenhall  were represented at 

ǘƘŜ 5ǊǳƳ IŜŀŘ ŎŜǊŜƳƻƴȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ŜƴƻǘŀǇƘ ƛƴ {ǘ tŜǘŜǊΩǎ 

Square and afterwards at the service in St Peters. The 

Mayor and Mayoress, Elias and Asha Mattu were in 

attendance and hosted us to refreshments before and 

after the ceremonies (which were well attended de-

spite the bitterly cold north wind). We will remember 

them. Paul Lockley. 

 

In their garden, which is part of the National Open Garden 

Scheme, Brian and Anne Bailey have built a Gothic Retreat 

with stained glass windows and shell mosaics. This not only 

ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ DŜƻǊƎŜ /ƭŀǊƪŜ όƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜΣ ¢±Ωǎ !ƳŀȊƛƴƎ 

Spaces) but also the Express and Star in connection with its 

Black Country Masters  campaign. They are named among 

the hundred masters selected from Dudley, Sandwell, Stour-

bridge, West Bromwich and Wolverhampton, whose skill is 

being celebrated. Congratulations! 

Inner Wheel Notes 

²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǾŜŀƭƛƴƎ ǘŀƭƪ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ .ƭŀŎƪ /ƻǳƴǘǊȅ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ 

followed by a very enjoyable coffee morning at the home of Carol Lowndes where we chatted and  set the world to rights. 

²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻǎǇƛŎŜΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ Ƨƻƛƴ 

wƻǘŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ /ƻƳǇǘƻƴ IƻǎǇƛŎŜ /ƘƻƛǊ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ Ψ{ƻƴƎǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ {ƘƻǿǎΩΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛǎƘ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǊ ǊŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀ IŀǇǇȅ ŀƴŘ IŜŀƭǘƘȅ 

Christmas. President Wendy Sutcliffe 



{ǘǳŀǊǘΩǎ {ǘƻǊƛŜǎ мп 
Snooker at the turn of the month is good fun if not brilliant. Followed  

a day or two later by a two-hour compliance seminar to prepare the 

club against litigation. Followed by a breakfast meeting to greet possi-

ōƭŜ ǎŀǘŜƭƭƛǘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ L ŦŜŜƭ L ƴŜŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ōǊŜŀƪ ƛƴ aŀŘŜƛǊŀΦ

(Madeira means wood and Funchal means fennel, more or less. ) 

District Governor Carol Reilly accords us her fifty-something visit with 

other District bigwigs in attendance. Carol talks about the mission of 

ǘƘŜ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ȅŜŀǊ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ ŀōƻǳǘ ΨŦǳƴ ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΩ ς there is thank-

fully this work and play aspect to Rotary. 

The District Council was another serious two hours of reports with a 

presentation of the work of Fisher House helping disabled military 

personnel. The presenter brought along Dave Watson who has lost 

two legs and an arm but remains amusing and cheerful. We examined 

his gold and bronze Invictus medals. 

There was a short ceremony for the switch-on of the tree lights in the 

Mander Centre. The new manager Richard Scharenguivel comes along 

in support (but we may have to go elsewhere next year). Mayoress Asha Mattu stands in for her husband who is unwell. 

As well as upcoming Tree duties we have an opportunity to sell Crocus emblems as punters leave the Lighthouse showing of the film 

Breathe (about a polio victim). (My stint with Richard Horrell was quite productive but there were not many cinema-goers.) 

Our last meeting in November featured a presentation by Angie and Eve from Spurgeons, an old charity that we support and which it-

self supports young carers. To my surprise we discover that Dudley has three properly assessed 5 year old carers! 

As we approach our SGM (on 12th December) we are keen to hear from a volunteer to become President Elect in 2018-19 and then 

President in 2019-2020. Much more important than the Brexit negotiations. 

Jeni and I got to see the film Breathe showing dramatically a true episode in the fight against Polio. The result of the crocus emblem-

selling operation is very gratifying : members of all five Wolverhampton clubs collected £145 and Peter Hurlstone of Wednesfield gener-

ously added £55. A good cause and a good occasion. Well done organiser Richard Green. 

Past Secretaries 
The past secretaries of the 

Club have been meeting each 

year with their ladies . The 

inaugural meeting took place 

at the Ravensholt Hotel in 

September 1976 and was 

organised by President Don 

Lowe. The wish was ex-

pressed that this 

 be an annual event and it was held this year at South Staffs Golf Club.  (But where are the ladies? Ed.) 

The Conservation Centre, RAF Museum, Cosford 

As in other years at the Open Week we were able to tell people George Side-

ōƻǘƘŀƳΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊǎΦ  ! ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ƻŦ ŀ ǿŀǊǘƛƳŜ IŀƳǇŘŜƴ Ǉƛƭƻǘ 

was able to meet the daughter of the pilot of the machine shot down over 

Russia which is now being restored by apprentices and volunteer engineers. 

We sold a number of booklets and DVDs raising £440 which will go towards 

the annual Apprentice Dinner and the Geo Sidebotham Award which will be 

held in conjunction with the Vocational Study Exchange Presentation on the 

evening of 13th March 2018 at Linden House. Please note the date in your diary ; it replaces the normal lunchtime meeting. Peter Wright  


